LGCA Officers meeting
December 17" 2024

Kathy Hall, President, called the meeting to order at the Clements Center at 10:00 am. Those present
were President Kathy Hall, Vice President Sandy Seader, Secretary Jane Walker, Treasurer Ken Pfohl and
Public Relations Officer Bob Burroughs. Also present were guests Bill Hall, Tom Robben and Nancy Pfohl.

Bob Burroughs, Public Relations Officer, had no club news to report. There are not many Corvettes out
so he has not been able to do any “advertising” for the club.

Jane Walker, Secretary, reported she has ordered some membership badges (dangles) to update the
inventory on hand.

Ken Pfohl will send a friendly reminder to Emich regarding the payment for our Club Sponsorship.

Ken rolled over the current CDs the club owns for another 12 months. There was a brief discussion as to
the advantage vs. disadvantage of a long-term renewal since the interest rates are so fluid at this time.
He has had 33 people pay their 2025 dues and expects a large number of members will pay at the next
meeting. The club had 80 memberships in 2024. It is expected there will be a few members that do not
renew for various reasons.

Ken will present a proposed budget for 2025.

Kathy Hall requested a list of current members that have not renewed by the end of January and she will
give them a call as a gentle reminder.

Ben Aycrigg has paid the fee for the Website; the Domain dues are due in February for a 3-year renewal.
As the board reviewed the Budget vs. Actual P & L there was some discussion about the Insurance the
club currently carries, what it covers, and what is necessary since the club is not doing VOTR. Kathy
suggested that maybe we should have a speaker come and inform our members about the insurance
coverage we currently carry.

The contract for the use of the Clements Center is up for renewal. Kathy will review it and sign it as
necessary. Ken will then write a check in January to cover the rent.

Sandy Seader, Vice President, shared that the Christmas Party on December 8" was very pleasant.
When she spoke to Ben Aycrigg he indicated that Chris Dale will take over the website and will be
meeting with Ben to get specifics. She suggested that Ben should change the password so Chris Dale can
access it.

Sandy will be sending out club-wide email thru Microsoft Outlook and will do updates to the roster since
Ben is taking a leave of absence. For now, it still goes to Ben.

Currently the club has 5 methods of communication: Facebook, the Website, Yahoo (email managed by
Bill Hall) and 2 Outlook accounts for email. One will be for Chris Dale and one for Sandy Seader.

Kathy Hall, President, noted that the December Reflections has not yet gone out.
She requested that Ken Pfohl give a loss report for the Christmas Party as several refunds were given due
to extenuating circumstances.



She said the Clement center contact is being renewed for $3345. In the contract it states the club has
access to the main room from 6:30 pm — 10:00 pm. The club actually uses it from 5:30 pm — 9:00 pm so
the allowed hours balance out.

New this year is the Clement Center had to get a permit from the city.

Kathy also passed out a schedule of meeting dates for 2025.

Tom Robben reported for this coming year LGCA has access to the storage room at the back of the main
room but in 2026 it will move to the small storage closets down the hall. Also we could clear out the
LGCA items stored at Austin hardwoods.

He mentioned that he and Sandy will be gone for the January meeting but Jo and Bill Charlton will be
doing refreshments.

Bob Burroughs inquired if Emich serviced older Corvettes and Bill Hall thought that Emich would service
C6 corvettes but because of the technology and computers in the newer editions they do not service the
older models. Tom Robben does have a contact for a person that will work on older Corvettes.

The group had a short discussion about the difference between merging and yielding when coming off
highway ramps. It was suggested that maybe a State Patrol representative could speak to the club about
the changes in the rules and speak about what is currently being taught to the young drivers.

The meeting adjourned at 11:10 am

Respectfully submitted, Jane Walker Secretary



